
SCP‐AC Conference Call 

October 19, 2009 
Minutes 

 
Present: Valerie Bross, UCLA; Becky Culbertson, UCSD; Jim Dooley (Chair), UCM; 

Sarah Gardner (recorder), UCD; Lai-Ying Hsiung, UCSC; Elaine McCracken, 
UCSB; Nina Meechoonuk, UCSF; John Riemer, UCLA; Lisa Rowlison de 
Ortiz, UCB; Sharon Scott, UCR; Adolfo Tarango, UCSD; Holly Tomren, UCI. 

 
1. Announcements 
 

 John Reimer is now the CONSER representative for SCP. Becky Culbertson 
is now chairing the PCC Committee on Standards. Congratulations to both! 
 

2. Next Generation Melvyl update (John Riemer) 
  

 There is a lot of activity happening around Local Holdings Records (LHRs), 
which are important for the Request feature and for preventing timeouts 
for large serials in Next-Gen Melvyl display. 

 The latest release of WorldCat Local (WCL) allows users to turn LHRs on 
or off.  

 The 3 campuses representing the different ILSs have successfully loaded 
LHRs; John provided screenshots of UCLA’s display in a later email to the 
group. 

 The main tasks for campuses are to acquire tables (for III libraries), 
submit batchload requests to OCLC, map codes to library locations and 
develop public labels for the location codes in WCL. 

 Campuses have different levels of granularity for different needs. 
 OCLC summary holdings for institution-wide holdings will display “Local 

holdings available” if more than one location is available. 
 The question of separate LHRs for multiple 856 fields is still under 

discussion. 
 CAMCIG is holdings a system-wide Elluminate training session for LHRs on 

Tuesday, October 20th at 10 am. This was originally intended for 
cataloging managers but should be viewed by all staff who will be working 
on LHRs 

 The quarterly WCL Users Group meeting is Wednesday at 10 am- with 
updates on Metasearch and hopefully on LHRs.   

  
 
 



3. Next Generation Technical Services update (Jim Dooley) 
  

 Teams of NGTS will issue monthly reports on the NGTS website 
 Teams 1 & 2 are analyzing the data they collected through system-

wide surveys. Special Collections’ survey was due last Friday and 
Image Collections recently sent out a survey. 

 The formal reports from all teams are due Nov. 13th. 
 So far there has been lots of positive feedback about the SCP 

program.  
 All campus tours are complete. Reactions will be posted online 

soon. 
 
 
4. General SCP update (Adolfo Tarango and Becky Culbertson) 
 

 UCLA discovered some titles that were missing from the reclamation, so 
those will get sent next Monday. 

 Around 100 SPIE records that were suppressed will be coming. 
 SCP staff are working on African Writers series, IEEE, Women in social 

Movements. 
 SCP staff found title spreadsheets for Springer titles, which should 

hopefully fill in some gaps in coverage/titles. 
 Lai-Ying sent a spreadsheet from HOTS detailing the progress of each 

campus’ reclamation. 
 SCP reclamation questions should be sent to Kate Garvey-Clasby 

kgarveyclasby@ucsd.edu at UCSD. 
 
5.      Next Call – Monday, Nov. 16th, 3-4:30 pm 
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